Review of the National Disability Insurance Scheme Act 2013
Update
29 January 2016

Purpose

1. To provide you with an update on the independent review of the National Disability Insurance
Scheme Act 2013 (NDIS Act) and the next steps in this process.

Background

2. Ernst and Young (EY) provided their final report to the Minister in late 2015 (Attachment A).

3. The NDIS Act provides that the Council of Australian Governments (COAG) must respond to
the report’s recommendations and this response must be tabled in both Houses of Federal
Parliament within six months of the Minister giving copies to the Disability Reform Council
(DRC). The NDIS Act Review Steering Committee, of which the Agency is a member, will
develop a draft COAG response for consideration of officials’ working groups and the DRC.
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